From: HIBBERDS Kristen <kristen.hibberds@state.or.us>

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2018 12:32 PM **To:** Dan Thenell <dan@thenelllawgroup.com>

Subject: RE: Lacey White

The PPC is not going to review Chief Taylor's conduct based on the information that was provided.

The certification review by DPSST occurs only for the following:

- Notification of an arrest, a criminal citation to appear or its equivalent, a conviction, or any other criminal disposition.
- Notification of a non-voluntary separation of employment.
- Complaints made against a certified public safety professional who is not currently employed in a certifiable position; complaints made against an employed public safety professional whose employing agency is non-responsive to Standards and Certification's requests for further review.

Please let me know if you have any other questions.

Thank you, Kristen



Krísten L. Híbberds Professional Standards Coordinator/Investigator

Department of Public Safety Standards and Training
4190 Aumsville Hwy SE
Salem, Oregon 97317
(503) 378-6702
(503) 378-4600 Fax
kristen.hibberds@state.or.us

Interested in keeping up to date with important DPSST news and information? Sign up for GovDelivery! This new instant communication system allows newsletters, administrative updates, training announcements and more to be sent right to your email address or phone. For more information: https://www.oregon.gov/dpsst/Pages/govdelivery.aspx

To review the Ethics Bulletin, please go to: https://www.oregon.gov/dpsst/SC/Pages/EthicsBulletin.aspx

Confidentiality Notice:

This electronic mail transmission contains information belonging to the State of Oregon,

Department of Public Safety Standards and Training. This information may be confidential and/or legally privileged and is intended for use of the addressee designated above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or the taking of any action in reliance on the contents of this electronic information is strictly prohibited.

If you have received this electronic mail in error, please notify us immediately by reply email, keep the contents confidential, and immediately delete the message and any attachments from your system.

From: Dan Thenell [mailto:dan@thenelllawgroup.com]

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2018 12:09 PM

To: HIBBERDS Kristen **Subject:** RE: Lacey White

Is PPC going to look into the actions of Chief Taylor that was included in our mitigation. If not, why not?

Daniel E. Thenell

Partner

12909 SW 68th Parkway, Suite 290 Portland, Oregon 97223 O: (503) 372-6450 F: (503) 372-6496 www.thenelllawgroup.com



This email message may contain privileged and/or confidential information intended for the use of the person to whom it is addressed. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee, or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately at 503-372-6450, and delete the original message. Destroy or return any original copies to Thenell Law Group, PC, 12909 SW 68th Parkway, Portland, OR 97223.

From: HIBBERDS Kristen < kristen.hibberds@state.or.us >

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2018 12:05 PM
To: Dan Thenell <dan@thenelllawgroup.com>

Subject: RE: Lacey White

Good Morning,

The PPC recommended revocation and I am working on issuing her Notice of Intent to Revoke now. You should have it by the end of the week.

Thank you, Kristen



Kristen L. Hibberds Professional Standards Coordinator/Investigator

Department of Public Safety Standards and Training
4190 Aumsville Hwy SE
Salem, Oregon 97317
(503) 378-6702
(503) 378-4600 Fax
kristen.hibberds@state.or.us

Interested in keeping up to date with important DPSST news and information? Sign up for GovDelivery! This new instant communication system allows newsletters, administrative updates, training announcements and more to be sent right to your email address or phone. For more information: https://www.oregon.gov/dpsst/Pages/govdelivery.aspx

To review the Ethics Bulletin, please go to: https://www.oregon.gov/dpsst/SC/Pages/EthicsBulletin.aspx

Confidentiality Notice:

This electronic mail transmission contains information belonging to the State of Oregon,

Department of Public Safety Standards and Training. This information may be confidential and/or legally privileged and is intended for use of the addressee designated above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or the taking of any action in reliance on the contents of this electronic information is strictly prohibited.

If you have received this electronic mail in error, please notify us immediately by reply email, keep the contents confidential, and immediately delete the message and any attachments from your system.

From: Dan Thenell [mailto:dan@thenelllawgroup.com]

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2018 12:04 PM

To: HIBBERDS Kristen **Subject:** Lacey White

Was there any action taken related to Lacey?

Daniel E. Thenell

Partner

12909 SW 68th Parkway, Suite 290 Portland, Oregon 97223 O: (503) 372-6450 F: (503) 372-6496 www.thenelllawgroup.com



This email message may contain privileged and/or confidential information intended for the use of the person to whom it is addressed. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee, or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copyling of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately at 503-372-6450, and delete the original message. Destroy or return any original copies to Thenell Law Group, PC, 12909 SW 68th Parkway, Portland, OR 97223.